No.

Unitep INDEPENDENT SCHOOL DISTRICT

AGENDA ACTION ITEM

TOPIC: Donations

SUBMITTED BY: Roberto J. Santos of Superintendent

APPROVED FOR TRANSMITTAL TO SCHOOL BOARD:

DATE ASSIGNED FOR BOARD CONSIDERATION: _January 21, 2009

RECOMMENDATION: It is recommended that the Board of Trustees graciously accept the following, donation(s)
and this will be attached to minuies.

The following are donations over $1000

1. Gutierrez Elementary School received a donation of $1,500.00 from the District Attorney’s
Office.

2. United D.D. Hachar Elementary School received a donation of 700 Christmas gifts with a value
of $7,000.00 from Mr. Manuel Garcia, Representative for Toys for Tots/U.S. Marine Corps.

3. United D.D. Hachar Elementary School received a donation of 62 Christmas gifts with a value
of $1,000.00 from “Friends of UISD”

4. United D.D. Hachar Elementary School received a donation of 200 Christmas gifts with a value
of $1,600.00 from Constable Rodolfo Rodriguez, Pct. 1 - “Navidad en el Barrio”.

5. United D.D. Hachar Elementary School received a donation of 400 Christmas gifts with a value
of $3,200.00 from J.B. Alexander High School “Christmas Kindness Project”.

6. Roosevelt Elementary School received a donation of $1,000.00 from Mendoza Maintenance

Group, Inc.

Roosevelt Elementary School received a donation of $1,000.00 from Leyendecker Construction.

United South High School Cheerleader Team received a donation of $5,500.00 from Martha A.

Elizondo. .
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The following are donations under $1000

1. Roosevelt Elementary School received a gift card donation with a value of $50.00 from M. De

La Pena.

Roosevelt Elementary School received a donation of $75.00 from La Reyna Bakery.

United South Cheerleader Team received a donation of $25.00 from Bertha A. Nieto.

United South Cheerleader Team received a donation of $52.00 from Javier Ruiz.

Col. Santos Benavides Elementary School Student Activity Club received a donation of $900.00

from CSBS PTC.

Kennedy Zapata Elementary School Basketball Team received a donation of $200.00 from The

Laredo Federal Credit Union.

Col. Santos Benavides Elementary School received a donation of $325.33 from Target.

Col. Santos Benavides Elementary School received a donation of $208.09 from Target.

Col. Santos Benavides Elementary School received a donation of $308.95 from Target.

10. United D.D. Hachar Elementary School received a donation of 35 Christmas gifts with a value
of $525.00 from Los Obispos Middle School Faculty.

11. United D.D. Hachar Elementary School received a donation of 30 Christmas gifts with a value
of $300.00 from George Martinez, UPS Representative and UPS Employees.
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Centeno Elementary School received a donation of $25.00 from Bach to Action, Inc.
Centeno Elementary School received a donation of $100.00 from Laredo Rotary Club 2075,
Centeno Elementary School received a donation of $200.00 from Cactus Lease.
Salinas Elementary School Girls Basketball Team received a donation of $350.00 from City of
Laredo Councilman Mike Garza.
Salinas Elementary School Principal’s account received a donation of $200.00 from Salinas
Parent Teacher Club.
Zaffirini Elementary School Choir received a donation of $50.00 from City of Laredo.
Juarez Lincoln Elementary School received a donation of $750.00 from Mr. Toni Ori.
United South High School Cheerleader Team received the following donations:

Speedy Electrical Repair  $25.00 Julio Cruz  $50.00

Felix Medina $50.00
. United South High School Cheerleader Team received the following donations:
Daniel Valdez $50.00 Friends of Hector Liendo  $50.00
Sauders Laundromat $50.00

Grand Total: $26,719.37

RATIONALE: Enclosed you will find the attachments that coincide with the donations.

BUDGETARY INFORMATION: No Budget Impact.

BOARD POLICY REFERENCE & COMPLIANCE: This is in compliance and in accordance with Board Policy
CDC: Other Revenues, Grants from Private Sources.
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Amparo Gutierrez Elementary School

505 Calle del Norte
Laredo, TX 78041
To: Mr. Roberto J. Santos, Superintendent
From: Claudia C. Dovalina-Guzman, Principal W '
Subiect: Donation
Date: December 17, 2008

We respectfully request that the following donation be placed on the next board meeting agenda
for board approval. The District Attorney’s Office, donated check# 157721 for $1,500.00 to our
school. This is to help with our Sth graders Washington Trip expenses. Enclosed you’ll find a
copy of the check. Thank you. ‘



MEMORANDUM

TO: Mr. Roberto J. Santos
Superintendent

FROM: Fernando Garcia
Principal

DATE: January 5, 2009

United D. D. Hachar received the following donations in December:

Manuel Garcia, Representative for Toys for Tots/U.S. Marine Corps., donated 700
Christmas gifts to United D. D. Hachar students at $10.00 each for a total of $7,000.00.

We respectfully request you place these items on the next Board Meeting agenda for
approval of acceptance by the U.LS.D. Board of Trustees. Your attention to this matter is
greatly appreciated.

Amount: $7,000.00



MEMORANDUM

TO: Mr. Roberto J. Santos
Superintendent

FROM: Fernando Garcia
Principal

DATE: January 5, 2009

United D. D. Hachar received the following donations in December:

“Friends of U.1.S.D.” donated 62 Christmas gifts to United D. D. Hachar students at an
estimated total of $1,000.00.

We respectfully request you place these items on the next Board Meeting agenda for
approval of acceptance by the U.LS.D. Board of Trustees. Your attention to this matter is
greatly appreciated.

Amount: $1,000.00



MEMORANDUM

TO: Mr. Roberto J. Santos
Superintendent

FROM: Fernando Garcia
Principal

DATE: January 5, 2009

United D. D. Hachar received the following donations in December:

Constable Rodolfo Rodriguez, Pct.1/ “Navidad En El Barrio”, donated 200 Christmas
gifts to United D. D. Hachar students at $8.00 each for a total of $1,600.00.

We respectfully request you place these items on the next Board Meeting agenda for
approval of acceptance by the U.LS.D. Board of Trustees. Your attention to this matter is
greatly appreciated.

Amount: $1,600.00



MEMORANDUM

TO: Mr. Roberto J. Santos
Superintendent

FROM: Fernando Garcia
Principal

DATE: January 5, 2009

United D. D. Hachar received the following donations in December:

1. B. Alexander High School “Christmas Kindness Project” donated 400 Christmas gifts
to United D. D. Hachar students at $8.00 each for a total of $3,200.00.

We respectfully request you place these items on the next Board Meeting agenda for
approval of acceptance by the U.LS.D. Board of Trustees. Your attention to this matter is
greatly appreciated.

Amount; $3,200.00



Roberto J. Santos
Superintendent

To:  Roberto J Santos, Superintendent

From: Sylvia J. Reash, Principal

Date: January 8, 2009

Re:  Donation

We would like to acknowledge the generous donations given to F.D. Roosevelt Elementary.
So that our students would have a wonderful Christmas. We respectfully request that the
Mendoza Maintenance Group, Inc. 1,000.00 and Leyendecker Construction $1,000.00, Ruth
M. De La Pena a Gift card for $50.00, La Reyna Bakery § 75.00 be placed on the agenda for

the next board meeting for approval.

F. D. Roosevelt would like to thank the mentioned organization for their generosity
and their support of our students at FDR.

Thank you.
Gty
Ms. é@lvia J/Reas:

Principal

Roosevelt Elementary School
Sylvia J. Reash, Principal
3301 Sierra Vista Blvd. e Laredo, Texas 78046 @ (956) 473-3400 ® Fax (956)473-3799



FOR CHILDREN

UNITED INDEPENDENT SCHOOL DISTRICT

Roberto J. Santos
Superintendent

To: Roberto J. Santos, Superintendent

From: Roylin B. Wilson, Principal m\/

Subject:  Donation

Date: January 6, 2009

The United South High School Cheerleader Team has received the following donations:

Bertha A. Nieto $ 5.00 Martha A. Elizondo $5,500.00
Bertha A. Nieto $20.00 Javier Ruiz $ 52.00

We respectfully request that these items be placed in the agenda for the next board
meeting for approval by the board.

The United South High School Cheerleader Team is very appreciative o the above-
mentioned organizations for the generous donations.

United South High School
Roylin Wilson, Principal
4001 Ave, Los Presidentes @ Laredo, Texas 78046 ® (056} 473-5400 @ Fax (956) 473-5599



Memorandum

To: Mr. Roberto Santos, Superintendent
From: Dr. Myrtha Villarreal, Principal
Date:  1/13/2009

Re: Donations

Colonel Santos Benavides School Student Activity Club has received the following donations during
the month of January:

CSBS PTC — $900.00 1% & 2" Grade Levels

We respectfully request that this item be placed in the agenda for the next board meeting for approval
by the board.

Colonel Santos Benavides School Student Activity Club greatly appreciates the above-mentioned
organization for their generous and attentive donation.

Attachiment




FOR CHILDREN

UNITED INDEPENDENT SCHOOQL DISTRICT

Roberto J. Santos
Superintendent

TO: Mr. Roberto J. Santos
Superintendent

FROM:; Thelma J. Martinez
Principal

DATE: JANUARY 12, 2009

SUBJECT: ACCEPTANCE OF DONATION

The Laredo Federal Credit Union has made a $200.00 donation to the
Basketball Team of our school.

Please place this item on the next Board Meeting Agenda for acceptance

and approval by the Board of Trustees.

Thank you.

Kennedy-Zapata Elementary School
Thelma J. Martinez, Principal
3809 S. Espejo-Molina Road ® Laredo, Texas 78046 ® (956) 473-4100 ® Fax (956) 473-4199



Memorandum

To: Mr. Roberto Santos, Superintendent
From: Dr, Myrtha Villarreal, Principal
Date:  1/9/2009

Re: Donations

Colonel Santos Benavides School Student Activity Club has received the following donations during
the month of January:

Target — $325.33 “Take Charge of Education” Program
Target — $208.09 “Take Charge of Education” Program

Target — $308.95 “Take Charge of Education” Program

We respectfully request that this item be placed in the agenda for the next board meeting for approval
by the board.

Colonel Santos Benavides School Student Activity Club greatly appreciates the above-mentioned
organization for their generous and attentive donation.

Attachment




MEMORANDUM

TO: Mr. Roberto J. Santos
Superintendent

FROM: Fernando Garcia
Principal

DATE: January 5, 2009

United D. D. Hachar received the following donations in December:

Los Obispos Middle School Faculty and Staff donated 35 Christmas gifts to United D. D.
Hachar students at $15.00 each for a total of $525.00.

We respectfully request you place these items on the next Board Meeting agenda for
approval of acceptance by the U.1.§.D. Board of Trustees. Your attention to this matter is
greatly appreciated.

Amount: $525.00



MEMORANDUM

TO: Mr. Roberto J. Santos
Superintendent

FROM: Fernando Garcia
Principal

DATE: January 5, 2009

United D. D. Hachar received the following donations in December:

George Martinez, UPS Representative & UPS Employees, donated 30 Christmas gifts to
United D. D. Hachar students at $10.00 each for a total of $300.00.

We respectfully request you place these items on the next Board Meeting agenda for
approval of acceptance by the UL S.D. Board of Trustees. Your attention to this matter is
greatly appreciated.

Amount; $300.00



021-06-'03 11:35 FROM-ROFOLFO CENTENO ELEM 9567648899 T-580 P@O2/003 F-275

Roberto 1. Se;ntos l .
Superintendent

TO; Mr. Roberto J. Santos
Superintendent

FROM: M. H. Arambula-Ruiz W
Principal

DATE: January 8, 2009
SUBJECT: ACCEPTANCE OF DONATION
We have received $325.00 in donations to our school that will be used by identified

needy students for the purchase of books at the Scholastic Book Fair to be held from
April 13, 2008 through April 24, 2009. These donations are:

Back to Action, Inc, 25.00

Laredo Rotary Club 2075 100.00

Cactus Lease 200.00
Please place this item on the next Board Meeting Agenda for acceptance and approval
by the Board of Trustees.
Thank you.

R. C. Centeno Elementary School

Maria H. Arambula-Ruiz, Principal
2710 LaPita Mangene Road e Largdo, Texas 75046 » (956) 473-8800 » Fax (956) 473-8899



FOR CHILDREN

Roberto Santos

Superintendent
MEMORANDUM
To: Mr. Roberto Santos, Superintendent
From: Mr. Abraham Rodriguez III, Principal &SN

Subject: DONATION

Date: December 16, 2008

Octavio Salinas Elementary has received the following donation:
$350.00 from City of Laredo Councilman Mike Garza

We respectfully request that this donation be placed in the agenda for the next board
meeting for the approval by the board. Salinas Elementary greatly appreciates the
donation. Mr. Mike Garza, City of Laredo Councilman has requested to deposit this
donation to the Fifth grade Girls Basketball Team fund to assist in paying for the girls
basketball uniforms. Thank you.,

Salinas Elementary School

Mr. Abraham Redriguez, Principal
1000 Century Drive West ® Laredo, Texas 78046 ® (956) 473-3200  Fax (956) 473-3299



FOR CHIEDREN

Roberto Santos

Superintendent
MEMORANDUM
To: Mr. Roberto Santos, Superintendent
From: Mr. Abraham Rodriguez 111, Principal G- Q3%

Subject: DONATION

Date: December 15, 2008

Octavio Salinas Elementary has received the following donation:
$200.00 from Octavio Salinas Parent Teacher Club

We respectfully request that this donation be placed in the agenda for the next board
meeting for the approval by the board. Salinas Elementary greatly appreciates the
donation. Mrs. Adriana Manzo, PTC President has requested to deposit this donation to
the Principal’s fund to assist in paying for the Christmas luncheon tamales for all faculty
and staff on Friday, December 19" at noon time. Thank you.

=

Salinas Elementary School
Mr. Abraham Rodriguez, Principal
1000 Century Drive West ® Laredo, Texas 78046 ® (956) 473-32007 ® Fax (956) 473-3299



FOR CHILDREN

ENDENT SCE

Roberto J. Santos

Superintendent
MEMO

TO: Mr. Roberto J. Santos

Superintendent
FROM: Anna M. WirschinW )VQ(‘/M

Princinal |

rincipa

REF: Acceptance of Donation

DATE: December 10, 2008

We are pleased to inform you of the following donation by:

City of Laredo
Ck#304685 Dated: 12/3/08

This donation was for the amount of $50.00 and was donated to our Choir
students.

Please place this item on the next Board Meeting agenda for
approval of acceptance by the Board of Trustees.

Thank You.

Zaffirini Elementary School
Anna Wirsching, Principal
5210 Sta. Claudia Ln. ® Laredo, Texas 78043 @ (956} 473-2900 ® Fax (956) 473-2999



12-15-'B8 15:17 FROM- T-185 PO02/002 F-783

FOR CHILDREN

ED INDEPENDENT SCHOOL DISTRICT

Roberto J. Santos
Interim Superintendent

MEMO

TO: Mr. Roberto J. Santos
Superintendent

FROM:  Melissa Y. Cruz YW
Principal

REF: Acceptance of Donation

DATE: Dec. 14, 2008

We are pleased to inform you of the following donation:
Mr. Toni Ori $750.00

Please place this item on the next Board Meeting agenda for
approval of acceptance by the Board of Trustees.

Thank You.

Juarez-Lincoln Elementary School
Melissa Y. Crug, Principal
1600 Espeio-Molina Road @ Rio Bravo, Texas 78046 & (956) 473-4300 @ Fax (956) 473-439%



FOR CHILDREN

UNITED INDEPENDENT SCHOOL DISTRICT

Roberto J. Santos
Superintendent

To: Roberto J. Santos, Superintendent
From: Roylin B. Wilson, Principal
Subject:  Donation

Date: December 9, 2008

The United South High School Cheerleader Team has received the following donations:

Speedy Electrical Repair $ 25.00 Julio Cruz $ 50.00
Felix Medina $ 50.00

We respectfully request that these items be placed in the agenda for the next board
meeting for approval by the board.

The United South High School Cheerleader Team is very appreciative to the above-
mentioned organizations for the generous donations,

United South High School
Roylin Wilson, Principal
4001 Ave. Los Presidentes ® Laredo, Texas 78046 ® (956) 473-5400 ® Fax (956) 473-3599



FOR CHILDREN

UNITED INDEPENDENT SC?HQQL DISTRICT

Roberto J. Santos
Superintendent
To: Roberto J. Santos, Superintendent
From: Roylin B. Wilson, Principal
Subject:  Donation

Date: December 12, 2008

The United South High School Cheerleader Team has received the following donations:

Daniel Valdez $50.00 Saunders Laundromat  $50.00
Friends of Hector J.Liendo  $50.00

We respectfully request that these items be placed in the agenda for the next beard
meeting for approval by the board.

The United South High School Cheerleader Team is very appreciative to the above-
mentioned organizations for the generous donations.

United Sounth High School
Roylin Wilson, Principal
4001 Ave. Los Presidentes ® Laredo, Texas 78046 & (956) 473-5400 & Fax (936) 473-5599



